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Presidentôs Letter  

April is a great month.  There is hope that Winter is finally in the rear view mirror, baseball season 
begins in earnest, bare tree branches bud, and flowers start poking out of the ground.  All of these are 
in a bit of jeopardy as I write this, though, as the cold weather is not loosening its grip. It has to stop 
snowing eventually, right? 

For the Homeowners Confederation, April is the one time every year when we invite City Council 
members to sit at the head table during our monthly meeting. We ask that they openly discuss what is 
on their minds, answer member questions, and engage in a dialogue without the barriers of the 
Council dais or council rules. This annual informal get together, based on mutual respect and 
courtesy, is one of the great things about the relationship between the City and Confederation. 

With Easter falling on our normal meeting weekend, we moved the meeting to a weeknight, Monday, 
April 21st. Networking begins at 6:30 PM and the meeting runs from 7 until 8:30. The meeting location 
for this month is changing, too. We will be at the 95th Street Library and our Vice President, Mike 
Reilly, promises directions and passport validation to any and all Naperville northsiders making the 
trek into Will County! 

April is also when we seek out new voting members for our Board of Directors. Four open seats are up 
for election this year including Secretary, Treasurer, and 2 Directors At-Large. Together with 
Immediate Past President Dr. Bob Buckman and Vice President Reilly, I am working on putting a slate 
of candidates together for election at the May annual meeting. If interested in being part of our Board, 
please reach out to any of the three of us. More details on the Board roles, duties, and the election 
process are in this monthôs newsletter. We will announce the proposed slate at the April meeting. 

I hope you enjoy this  newsletter and share at least some of the content within your associations. We 
try to provide news and information that is relevant, actionable, and of interest to our members and 
their neighborhoods. Let me know if you have any suggestions for making the newsletter better. 

Think Spring! 

bob 

Bob Fischer 
President, Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation 
rafischer1@aol.com     

mailto:rafischer1@aol.com
mailto:rafischer1@aol.com
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City Council Meets the Confederation in April  

Your next NAHC Monthly meeting will be Monday evening, April 21st at 6:30 PM (for snacks and 
networking) at the 95th Street Library, 3015 Cedar Glade Dr. This month, we will be joined by 
members of City Council, off the dais, for an informal discussion of things important to those of us who 
call Naperville home 

We will also announce a proposed slate of candidates for election to our Board at the May annual 
meeting and address other Confederation business as appropriate.  

Snacks and networking, sponsored by The Care of 
Trees, is at 6:30 PM.   The Care of Trees 
(www.thecareoftrees.com) is an award-winning, 
client-focused firm that focuses on organic and 
sustainable tree care. Along with providing the full 
range of tree care services for residential, 
commercial, institutional and municipal clients, The 
Care of Trees specializes in preserving trees in land 
developments. It has more than 15 locations serving 
metropolitan Chicago, New York, and Washington, 

D.C. The Care of Trees has earned the TCIA Accreditation and is a multi-year honor roll member of 
Companies That Care..  

Keep an eye on www.napervillehomeowners.com for updates on the meeting. We are looking forward 
to seeing everyone on the 21st!  Remember, snacks and networking begins at 6:30 PM, the meeting 
starts at 7, and we promise to have everyone on their way by 8:30! 

 

April is Fair Housing Month 
April has been designated as Fair Housing Month to 
help celebrate the passage of the 1968 Federal Fair 
Housing Act and the protections offered under the 
Illinois Human Rights Act.  

Napervilleôs Fair Housing Advisory Commission 
(FHAC) will host two information sessions to inform 
the public about its role in the community, provide 
examples of housing discrimination and discuss how 
individuals can file a complaint regarding 
discriminatory practices.  

The sessions will be held at 6 p.m. Tuesday, April 
15 and noon on Wednesday, April 16. Both will take 
place in the Community Room at Nichols Library, 
200 W. Jefferson Ave., Naperville. The commission 
is providing these sessions to raise awareness 
about fair housing practices as well as inform the 
public of what to do if they feel they are being 
discriminated against by a landlord, property 
manager, real estate agent, home loan officer, 
housing developer, or insurance agent regarding a 
housing related transaction.  

http://www.thecareoftrees.com/
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/
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Napervilleôs Fair Housing 
Advisory Commission 
plays an important role in 
discouraging illegal and 
unethical housing 
practices by promoting 
and encouraging fair 
housing to all. The 
commission ensures that 
all people have a fair and 
equal opportunity to 
purchase, own, lease or 
occupy housing within the 
City of Naperville without 
discrimination on the 
basis of race, color, 
religion, sex, gender, 
national origin, ancestry, 
age, marital status, 
familial status, physical or 
mental handicap or 
disability, military status, 
sexual orientation or legal 
source of income. 

The commission also 
hears complaints 
regarding those who feel 
they are discriminated 
against. In addition to 
federal and state fair 
housing guidelines, the 
City of Naperville also has 
its own ordinance (Title 
10, Chapter 5) that 
promotes and 
encourages fair housing 
for all without 
discrimination? 

Are you unsure if you are 
being discriminated 

against? Consult some examples by visiting www.naperville.il.us/fhac.aspx. You can also fill out the 
posted complaint form if necessary.  

. 

Coming In May ï NAHC Elections 

In accordance with our bylaws, the Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation will hold elections at 
the Confederation Annual Meeting, scheduled for Saturday, May 17, 2014 at 8:30 AM in Meeting 
Rooms B&C of the Naperville Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle Street, Naperville, Illinois.  The offices to 
be voted on are Secretary of the Confederation (currently John Mesarchik); Treasurer (currently Boyd 
Briscoe); and two at large Director Positions (currently held by Tom Harris and Kathy Benson).  Only 
Boyd Briscoe is eligible to run again for his current position and he has asked to be removed from 
consideration. 

http://www.naperville.il.us/fhac.aspx
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A nominating committee was formed at the March 22nd General Meeting 
consisting of Mike Reilly, Dr. Bob Buckman, and Bob Fischer. They will 
prepare a slate of recommended candidates to be announced at the 
April meeting and persons interested in a board position should contact 
one of them to express their interest. Nominations will also be 
accepted from the floor the day of the annual meeting.  Any person 
who, at the time of the election, is a member of a homeowners 
association which is a Confederation member in good standing or an 

associate member in good standing may seek and hold office on the Confederation Board of 
Directors; except that there shall be no more than one Confederation Officer or a total of two 
Confederation Board of Directors members from any one Confederation member association or no 
more than two associate members as voting members of the Board.   

Duties of the positions to be elected are as follows:  

Secretary - shall keep the current minutes of all Confederation Board of Directors meetings; shall 

present a written report of the Confederationôs previous yearôs activities at the Annual Meeting; and 
shall be responsible for all correspondence related to the business of the Confederation.  The 
Confederation Board of Directors shall approve all material correspondence relating to the business of 
the Confederation and the Confederation Board of Directors.  The Secretary shall also keep current a 
list of Member associations and persons to contact, and shall maintain duplicate copies of the 
corporate records.  The Secretary shall be responsible for all communications with Member 
associations or others as the President or the Board of Directors direct. 

Treasurer ï shall collect and receive all monies and assessments and deposit them to the credit of 
the Confederation in a bank approved by the Confederation Board of Directors; shall render a 
statement of accounts to the Confederation Board of Directors and to the Confederation membership 
At regular meetings; shall issue receipts for assessments upon request; shall challenge the right to 
vote of any Confederation member not in good standing at the time of any vote by reason of being in 
arrears in payments of assessments; shall present a financial report in writing at the Annual Meeting; 
and shall keep a list of  all Confederation members currently in good standing.  The Treasurer shall be 
responsible for preparing the annual budget, to be approved by the Confederation members at the 
November meeting of each year.  The Treasurer shall disburse funds that are included in the budget 
line items upon presentation of adequate documentation for such items. 

At-Large Board Members ï shall be chairpersons of Ad Hoc Committees of the Confederation as 
formed at the discretion of the BOD.  They shall be eligible to assume the terms and duties of 
Confederation officers, if such officers resign, refuse, become ineligible, or are otherwise unavailable 
to fulfill their terms.  At-Large Board Members shall be empowered to vote in all decisions of the BOD.  
If any elected Director is not able for any reason to complete a term of office, the BOD may appoint an 
Associate Director to serve as a Director until the next annual election and any individual so appointed 
shall be empowered to serve and perform their duties upon appointment.   

All member associations in good standing are eligible to cast a vote in this election.  To be considered 
in good standing, member associations are to be current in their annual dues.  Other information on 
the conduct of the elections, or on membership status of associations or voting rights of associate 
members, can be found in the Confederation Bylaws which are posted at:   
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/NAHC/NewsDoc/NewsDoc8119.pdf . 

If you are interested in serving on the Confederation Board, please contact our President, Bob 
Fischer. Vice President, Mike Reilly, or Immediate Past President Dr. Bob Buckman. If your 
association or Board would like to learn more about the NAHC, a Board member will be happy to 
attend one of your meetings to update your neighborhood on what the NAHC can and does do for you.  
Contact us at nahc-naperhomeowners@wowway.com to schedule a presentation!  

 

http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/NAHC/NewsDoc/NewsDoc8119.pdf
mailto:nahc-naperhomeowners@wowway.com
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Confederation Board Takes Position on SB 2658 

Currently under consideration in the State Capitol is SB 2658, introduced by 21st District Senator Mike 
Connelly. This legislation will amend the uses for which Motor Fuel Tax Funds can be used by adding 
the ability to not just remove, but also to treat ash trees impacted by the Emerald Ash Borer. The 
Confederation has been in the forefront of local efforts to treat ash trees, and not just cut them down, 
and we have contacted area senators and asked them to support this legislation. Skeet, a certified 
arborist with the Care of Trees and also an Associate Director of the Confederation, recently testified 

in a legislative hearing in support of this bill.  

The average cost to remove an ash tree from parkways is over $1,000. 
Naperville has been treating their ash trees for several years with a success 
rate of over 90% and an annual cost per tree of less than $30. It makes sense 
to use these tax dollars for treatment, if only to spread the cost of tree 
removal over multiple years and maintain our green parkway canopy while 
replacement trees have an opportunity to mature. 

As the bill proceeds through the legislative process, the Confederation will also reach out to area 
representatives seeking their support. The Confederation Board stand was announced at the March 
22nd General Meeting and, if appropriate, we may request the membership to approve our support as 
a Confederation Stand during the April 21st meeting. 
 

Naperville CARES Brings Cuisine for a Cause to Navistar  

Naperville CARES invites the community to a 
fundraising event featuring tastings from over 20 of the 
best Naperville area restaurants. The 11th Annual 
Cuisine for a Cause, a benefit for Naperville CARES, will 

be held on Saturday, April 26, 2014 from 6:30-10:30 
p.m. at our new location, Navistar Corporate 
Headquarters.  Event sponsorships range from $300 to 
$5,000 and include reserved seating.  Individual tickets 
are offered for open seating.  The ticket price includes 
food, drink and entertainment, and can be purchased 
online at www.napervillecares.org or by calling the 
CARES office at (630) 369-0200.   

Cuisine for a Cause will feature samples of signature 
dishes from over 20 prominent Naperville area 
restaurants, live entertainment, open bar, wine and beer 
tasting, and auctions.  Keith 
Jones, of Sayre & Jones 
Auctioneers, will again bring his 
unique style to the event 
ensuring a fun and lively auction.  

Sponsorship opportunities are still available at multiple 
levels ranging from Platinum at $5,000 to Friend of 
CARES Sponsorships at $300.  Anyone interested in 
participating in Cuisine for a Cause as a sponsor please 
contact Janet Derrick at 630-369-0200 or email her at 
jderrick@napervillecares.org. Those interested in 

donating auction items may call Shannon Bachara at 847-961-8762 or email 
Cuisineforacause@outlook.com. 

 

http://www.napervillecares.org/
mailto:Cuisineforacause@outlook.com
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Homeowner Water Quality Best Management Practices for Spring 
and Summer 

DuPage County Stormwater Management encourages residents to be mindful of water quality this 
spring. Property owners may consider practicing natural lawn care and implementing green 
infrastructure projects to reduce pollutants reaching waterways. Commonly referred to as nonpoint 
source pollutants, these contaminants include fertilizer and pesticides, car oils, pet waste and litter. 
Once mixed in with stormwater runoff, they drain directly to streams and storm sewers off impervious 
surfaces, such as roadways, sidewalks and roofs. Spring is a time when many property owners begin 
thinking about lawn care and home improvement projects. If done properly, normal routines and 
maintenance can improve the quality of waterways by minimizing pollutants in stormwater runoff. 

Springs BMPs 

Spring is a time to begin thinking about lawn care and home 
improvement projects. If done properly, your normal routines and 
maintenance can actually improve the quality of waterways by 
minimizing pollutants in stormwater runoff. Natural lawn care practices 
can begin in the spring with an inexpensive soil test to determine 
whatðif anyðnutrients your lawn needs. In addition, spring is the 
time to get in the habit of allowing your grass to grow 3 inches before 
mowing. This improves its health by allowing roots to grow longer, 
also helping to remove pollutants from runoff. Spring is also an 
excellent time to begin thinking about growing gardens, specifically 
rain gardens with deep-rooted native plants to filter pollutants from 
stormwater runoff. Rainwater harvesting is also a popular technique to 
capture and store stormwater for later use, such as lawn irrigation. 
This can be accomplished with a simple rain barrel or an intricate 
underground system. 
Remember:  
¶ Use a simple and inexpensive soil test to determine what ï if 

any ï nutrients are needed. 
¶ If nutrients are necessary, use natural compost instead of 

traditional fertilizer. Consider composting lawn clippings, leaves and 
other natural materials. 
¶ Eliminate pesticide use by hand pulling any weeds. 
¶ Allow grass to grow up to three inches before mowing, which 

improves its health by allowing roots to grow longer. These longer 
roots will also help remove pollutants from stormwater runoff. 

Summer BMPs 

Itôs important to begin a natural lawn care regimen in the spring because your habits will carry into 
summer. Now that youôve tested your soil in the spring, you can begin naturally fertilizing as needed. If 
your soil lacks nutrients, consider using compost instead of a harmful fertilizer. Eliminate pesticide use 
by hand pulling any weeds. Although youôre not mowing as often, summer is also a great time to begin 
composting lawn clippings, leaves and other natural materials. In addition, after spring showers, many 
homeowners may consider repaving their driveways. Permeable pavers and porous concrete are 
always the best option to clean water and prevent localized flooding. Porous surfaces allow 
stormwater runoff to permeate through, which keeps the polluted runoff out of storm sewers and 
streams. If this isnôt an option for you, try to avoid coal tar-based sealants, which can be toxic to 
surrounding plants, groundwater and humans. 
Remember: 

¶ Install a rain garden with deep-rooted native plants to filter pollutants from stormwater runoff. 
¶ Use a rain barrel or larger rainwater harvesting system to capture rainwater for reuse, such 

as lawn irrigation. 
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¶ Instead of repaving driveways, consider installing permeable pavers or porous concrete that 
allows stormwater to permeate through instead of running off. 

Speaking of rain barrels, the City of Naperville and the Naperville Park District are partnering with The 
Conservation Foundation to offer 55-gallon rain barrels for sale from now through Thursday, April 24, 
2014. Pick-up for the barrels will take place on Saturday, April 26, 2014 at the Naperville Park District 
South Maintenance Facility from 8 a.m. until noon 

The sale also includes a variety of other related products including accessories, compost bins, flower 
boxes and bird houses. The 55-gallon rain barrels are made from high-density plastic and were 
previously used for shipping pickled food overseas. They will be sold for $58.50 each if picked up or 
for $63.50 with home delivery. Pick-up orders will be taken through April 24 via a third party vendor, 
Upcycle Products, at the following link:http://upcyclerainbarrel.com/static.asp?path=5231. 

 

NAHC Briefs ï News You Can Use!  
These past few years the only thing we can count on from the weather is that it will be crazy.  Let's not 
leave our water supply to chance - rainwater is a precious resource!  Come learn how to collect and 
keep it on your property through the use of rain barrels and rain gardens at a Water Conservation 
Workshop on Sunday, April 6th, Noon to 2pm, in the Clow Education Center at The 
Conservation Foundation's McDonald Farm, 10S404 Knoch Knolls Rd., 
Naperville. 

This workshop will include a Noon presentation on how rain barrels and rain 
gardens work and how to install them to capture the rain that falls on your land 
and put it to good use.  Our rain barrels, which are repurposed, recycled and 
recyclable and equipped with spigots, screens and overflow valves, will be 
available for purchase for $75 each.  

At 1pm, enjoy an educational tour of the 60-acre McDonald Farm, a 

showplace of conservation in action and headquarters of The Conservation 

http://upcyclerainbarrel.com/static.asp?path=5231
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Foundation.  See on-the-ground examples of rain and butterfly gardens, rainwater harvesting, solar 
and wind energy, permeable paving and native plants. 

These earth-friendly practices improve our local water quality, increase habitat for bird and butterfly 
species, and provide beauty and opportunities for our families to connect with nature right in our own 
back yards.  Learn how to transform your little patch of earth and become part of The Conservation 
Foundation's Conservation@Home program, which recognizes homeowners for environmentally 
responsible landscaping efforts. This workshop is free and registration is not required.  

-0- 
REGISTER NOW FOR NAPERVILLE CITIZENS ACADEMY - Naperville residents once again have 
the opportunity to learn about the Cityôs form of government, department operations and City services 
by participating in the annual Naperville Citizens Academy. This free, 11-week program is designed to 
give residents hands-on experience and unique insight into the City of Naperville. Classes will meet 
weekly from 6:30 to 9 p.m. beginning Thursday, April 24. Each week, participants will learn about the 
many aspects of local government through informative and interactive sessions with elected officials, 
department directors and representatives from Naper Settlement, the Naperville Public Library and the 
Naperville Park District. The program will culminate in a graduation ceremony officiated by Mayor A. 
George Pradel and the City Council. Space in the program is limited and available on a first-come, 
first-serve basis. To inquire about registration, contact Communications Assistant Janice Bradley at 
(630) 420-6707. For more information, visit www.naperville.il.us/citizensacademy.aspx.  

-0- 
Homeowners,  Don't Be An April Fool...Get Answers To Your Association Questions on April 1. 

There is no such thing as a stupid 
question, right?  Then why do we have 
questions that make us feel foolish?  This 
is your chance to submit your questions in 
advance of the seminar and have your 

topic discussed without anyone knowing who submitted the question.   No joke!  We are hosting this 
seminar on April Fool's Day to answer your questions! 

Can't think of a question right now, but want to attend?  No problem, register and hear the answers to 
other people's questions.  The attorneys from Keough & Moody, P.C. will also have some content to 
share regarding important information that seems to be overlooked by managers and board members 
all too often.. Don't be a fool, register today at:  
http://events.constantcontact.com/register/event?llr=gyjn4vdab&oeidk=a07e92wx71m127147a4 

 -0- 
Naperville Community Television captured the excitement of the Indian 
Prairie Educational Foundation's 25th Anniversary Celebration at 
Wentz Hall. The evening featured outstanding musical performances 
from all three nationally acclaimed high schools and inspirational 

stories from students and alumni. DVDs of this special performance are available for purchase online. 
NCTV17 is donating 25% of all DVD sales to the Indian Prairie Educational Foundation.    

-0- 
Naperville Municipal Bandôs spring concert, ñInvitation to the Dance,ò will be held at 3 p.m. 
Sunday, April 27 at Wentz Concert Hall, 171 E. Chicago Ave. on the campus of North Central College 
in Naperville. Put on your dancing shoes as youôll be tapping your toes to a great selection of music 
that highlights dances through the ages including the waltz, polka, tango, samba, jitterbug, two-step 
and more. Admission is free. 

Musical selections include dances from ñFiddler on the Roof,ò a Glenn Miller medley, Strauss waltzes, 
a Jamaican folk suite and of course, Sousa.For more information, visit http://www.napervilleband.org 
or call (630) 778-9994 

-0- 

http://www.naperville.il.us/citizensacademy.aspx
http://events.constantcontact.com/register/event?llr=gyjn4vdab&oeidk=a07e92wx71m127147a4
http://www.nctv17.com/dvdsales/communityevents.php
http://www.napervilleband.org/
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The City of Naperville is pleased to announce that Rachel Mayer, the former Finance Director for the 
City of Joliet, is Napervilleôs new finance director. Mayer, who will be responsible for Napervilleôs 
total budget of $436 million, was selected from more than 200 applicants. 

Prior to serving as Finance Director for the City of Joliet, Mayer served as a Capital Budget Manager 
for the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority and a Budget Analyst for the Illinois Bureau of the 
Budget/Office of the Governor. She also served as a Senior Accountant for the American Society for 
Clinical Pathology and a Risk Advisory Associate for KPMG, LLP. Mayer holds a Bachelorôs of 
Science in Accounting from Saint Xavier University and is also a Certified Public Accountant. 

-0- 
Naperville Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) Opens Registration for Class - 

Learn what to doé prior to, during and after a major emergency or disaster. Free classes begin April 
16 and continue the next 3 Wednesday evenings, 6:45-9:45pm, with final exercises Saturday May 10, 
from 8am-2:45pm. Wednesday classes held at Electrical Service Center. Final Exercise will be held at 
Fire Station 4. Naperville residents and those working in Naperville should go to, 
http://www.NaperCERT.org for more info or to sign up.  Registration is required. 

-0- 
The Master Gardener Help Line has resumed office hours.  The DuPage County Master Gardeners 

are available Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday from 9 a.m. to noon at 630-955-1123. Beginning in 
May, the Help Desk will resume full hours from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. on Tuesday, Wednesday and 
Thursday. Or, questions may be sent via email to uiemg-dupage@illinois.edu. 

-0- 
Now is the time to control costs, 
reduce energy use and stay 
comfortable with a new high-
efficiency furnace and 
programmable thermostat. Receive cash rebates of up to $420 to help you make the switch! More 
details are at http://nicorgasrebates.com/index.php/heer/rebate/warm. 

-0- 
7 Days of Fitness Boot Camp to benefit Naperville CARES - Victory Martial Arts 
Naperville will hold one full week of their exclusive martial arts fitness boot camp 
from April 7 - 13 to benefit Naperville CARES. "Your 7 Day Fitness Breakthrough 
Boot Camp" will incorporate elements from kick boxing to cross fit style training to 

create a class that is exciting, fun and 
gets results. Donation is $15 for the 
entire week. Attend as many classes as 
you would like. Drop-ins are welcome or register online 
at www.Go4martialarts.com.  

-0- 
The Illinois Math & Science Academy (IMSA) is 
seeking Illinois students to apply for its SEAMS 
(Summer Enrichment for Academics in Mathematics 
and Science) residential program, which teaches 
advanced math and science concepts through hands-on 
learning experiences to students who otherwise may not 
have the opportunity to learn in an intellectually 
stimulating and supportive environment. Recent programs 
have helped students develop talent, interest, and 
motivation for STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering, 
and Mathematics) learning through lessons that feature 
catapults, slimy polymers, rockets, and CO2 powered 
race cars. 

The two week live-in programôs curriculum utilizes group 
inquiry and problem solving in ways that are designed to 

http://www.napercert.org/
mailto:uiemg-dupage@illinois.edu
http://nicorgasrebates.com/index.php/heer/rebate/warm
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00163g3fYHRGibWX_6pJ2y_E7sshRDkJip0V6oqt6HxW9Sifk2efiZT2_6dlLqeos-Kz2OTCoy8RgYMByBluYzNj1gGTLrPMDNcxNjiNCU8fARHkTsefAIU_ZfVB4e8McmRexs0mJ6wzdA4-us4HhwTbg9aD-jpp0sY8RH4YcJxQJw_a5rgRoEcGxmA4V8xs21wZ6LOtp7nUuSBowgPQ-q89g==&c=DwYRVjaQWAB1baPMHyZPmxMnyomMZ2j1LCMUWvz_OTxZrKM8Dq2fVA==&ch=tVFTK_p5ZaOzBZBQEsv9VPs-4F7Cf4HsbTB4AJkQf4x2yYO_UlyUqw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00163g3fYHRGibWX_6pJ2y_E7sshRDkJip0V6oqt6HxW9Sifk2efiZT2_6dlLqeos-Kz2OTCoy8RgYMByBluYzNj1gGTLrPMDNcxNjiNCU8fARHkTsefAIU_ZfVB4e8McmRexs0mJ6wzdA4-us4HhwTbg9aD-jpp0sY8RH4YcJxQJw_a5rgRoEcGxmA4V8xs21wZ6LOtp7nUuSBowgPQ-q89g==&c=DwYRVjaQWAB1baPMHyZPmxMnyomMZ2j1LCMUWvz_OTxZrKM8Dq2fVA==&ch=tVFTK_p5ZaOzBZBQEsv9VPs-4F7Cf4HsbTB4AJkQf4x2yYO_UlyUqw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00163g3fYHRGibWX_6pJ2y_E7sshRDkJip0V6oqt6HxW9Sifk2efiZT2_6dlLqeos-Kz2OTCoy8RgYMByBluYzNj1gGTLrPMDNcxNjiNCU8fARHkTsefAIU_ZfVB4e8McmRexs0mJ6wzdA4-us4HhwTbg9aD-jpp0sY8RH4YcJxQJw_a5rgRoEcGxmA4V8xs21wZ6LOtp7nUuSBowgPQ-q89g==&c=DwYRVjaQWAB1baPMHyZPmxMnyomMZ2j1LCMUWvz_OTxZrKM8Dq2fVA==&ch=tVFTK_p5ZaOzBZBQEsv9VPs-4F7Cf4HsbTB4AJkQf4x2yYO_UlyUqw==
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improve students' math, science, and English skills. SEAMS has only a nominal fee for the ten day 
program ($50) which has served as a catalyst for students who are interested in STEM, but might not 
have had opportunities to explore their passions. 

Students participating in the SEAMS program live in IMSA residence halls, study in the academic 
building, and take trips to places like museums and forensic labs. Studentsô experiences in many ways 
simulate the experience of an enrolled IMSA student, focusing on interpersonal skill development. 

 ñThe SEAMS program is an incredible opportunity for underrepresented students to be immersed in 
IMSAôs intellectual environment, experience hands-on STEM learning, and see what life is like for our 
students,ò said Admissions Counselor Quintin Backstrom. ñThe feedback we receive from this program 
is tremendous, not to mention there is almost no cost associated with it ï there is nothing else like it in 
Illinois.ò 

 The SEAMS program is held on IMSAôs campus in Aurora, beginning Sunday, June 15, 2014 and 
ending on Wednesday, June 25, 2014.  The deadline for SEAMSôs competitive application process is 
April 30, 2014.  For application and program information, contact the IMSA Office of Admissions at 
630-907-5028 or reach them by e-mail at diversity@imsa.edu. The application also can be 
downloaded at https://www.imsa.edu/admissions/multicultural/multiculturalPrograms. 

-0- 
The City of Naperville is offering 
financial assistance to residents who 
meet low- to moderate-income 
guidelines participating in the Cityôs 
Sanitary Sewer Backflow Prevention 
Device Program. 

The Sanitary Sewer Backflow Prevention 
Device Program is an extension of 
ongoing efforts to reduce frequency and 
severity of sanitary surcharges. The 
program is open to anyone living in the 
City of Naperville who has experienced a 
sanitary sewer backup caused by an 
intense rainfall event or surcharged 
sanitary sewer system. The initiative 
allows property owners to install the 
backflow prevention device of their 
choice with the City reimbursing the 
property owner 75 percent of the cost. 

Using $60,000 funds from the 
Community Development Block Grant 
(CDBG) Program, the City will help 
eligible residents who meet low-to 
moderate-income guidelines by paying 
the remaining 25 percent of the project 
cost. The funds will be available 
beginning Tuesday, April 1 and will be 
awarded on a first-come, first-serve 
basis. Before applying for financial 

assistance, residents interested in the Sanitary Sewer Backflow Prevention Device Program must be 
pre-approved by the Department of Public Utilities ï Water to participate in the program. For more 
information on the program and financial assistance offered, 
visit www.naperville.il.us/backflowprevent.aspx. Those interested in the Sanitary Sewer Backflow 
Prevention Device Program can also contact Tony Conn, program administrator, 
at connt@naperville.il.us or (630) 305-5537. 

mailto:diversity@imsa.edu
http://distribution.mymediainfo.com/lists/lt.php?id=fB8LBlJYCVUADU8MUwFSBE9WV1IJAgc%3D
http://www.naperville.il.us/backflowprevent.aspx
mailto:connt@naperville.il.us
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Property owners pre-approved for participation in the Sanitary Sewer Backflow Prevention Device 
Program will be required to obtain three written quotes in which the City will pre-authorize one of the 
quotes for work to be performed. The property owner is responsible for scheduling the work and 
paying the contractor for all associated installation work and restoration costs. Upon completion of the 
work, the property owner must submit proof of payment to the City before the City will reimburse 75 
percent of the agreed quote. 

Backflow prevention devices under this program are to address sanitary sewer back-ups only, not 
stormwater or sump pump-related backups, where water has entered the basement through 
foundation cracks, window wells, doors or as a result of an overwhelmed or failed sump pump. There 
is no deadline to enter the program. Reimbursements will be made at a first-come, first-served basis. 

-0- 
The Kennedy Junior High Math Team took First Place in the state MATHCOUNTS competition 
March 8 and two Kennedy students will head to the national competition in May. 

The two students, Nicky Sun and Allen Chen, will advance as part of the Illinois team to the national 
competition May 8-11 in Orlando. They qualified by scoring in the top four on individual written rounds. 

The Kennedy team captured First Place out of 62 schools in the state contest, besting Whitney Young 
Academic Center (2nd) and University of Chicago Lab School (3rd). The team was made up of four 
students: Allen Chen, Nicky Sun, Melissa Mu and Howie Guo and alternate Albert Lu. In addition, the 
school brought two individual competitors: Karen Ge and Jason Xia. The group competed as 
individuals against 270 students from across the state 

The two national contenders will join two others students ï one from Daniel Wright Jr. High School and 
the other from the U of C Lab School ï to represent Illinois. Coach of the Kennedy team and the state 
team is Kennedy teacher Suzanne Croco. CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL! 

 -0- 
Naperville's Sister Cities Commission is encouraging young artists to submit their artwork into the 
2014 Young Artists Showcase competition. Entries are due by Thursday, April 17, with an awards 
ceremony planned for 9 a.m. to noon on Saturday, April 26 in the lobby at the Naperville Municipal 

Center, 400 S. Eagle St.  

This year's contest theme is "Connect globally. Thrive locally." 
Entrants are asked to use artwork to express how global 
connectivity allows an individual or community to thrive locally and 
how this connectivity has impacted the artist for the better.  

The Young Artists Showcase is open to Naperville residents as 
well as Naperville Community Unit School District 203 and Indian 
Prairie School District 204 students between 13 and 18 years of 
age by April 30, 2014. The deadline for entries is Thursday, April 
17 at 4 p.m. All completed artwork and entry paperwork should be 

brought to the Mayor's Office at the Naperville Municipal Center between 1 and 4 p.m. April 14-17.  

For more information, visit www.naperville.il.us/sccyashowcase.aspx. One finalist and four semi-
finalists will receive awards at the April 26 awards ceremony, with the finalist having his or her artwork 
submitted to Sister Cities International for national, and potentially international, recognition.  

For more information on the Sister Cities Commission, visit www.naperville.il.us/sistercities.aspx 
-0- 

Mark your calendar  

¶ DuPage County Sustainable Design Challenge - Tuesday, April 8, 2014, 8:30 A.M. - 11:30 A.M. 

- Students from DuPage County high schools will display their sustainable building design projects 
to the public at the eighth annual Sustainable Design Challenge for high school students, held in 
DuPage County's JTK Administration Building (421 N. County Farm Rd., Wheaton). Students will 
present models of their designs, while explaining their research and the design elements that 

www.naperville.il.us/sccyashowcase.aspx
http://www.naperville.il.us/sistercities.aspx
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make their building ñgreen.ò Created by SCARCE, the Challenge is a collaborative effort between 
SCARCE and Stormwater Management.  

¶ Age Well DuPageÊ on April 6, 2014 at College of DuPage, Homeland Security Education Center 

(HEC), Room 1022, 425 Fawell Blvd., Glen Ellyn. An event for residents 50 years of age and older, 
and family caregivers.  Come and experience the services and opportunities available in DuPage 
County for a full life at any age.  Co-Sponsored by DuPage County Senior Services and College of 
DuPage Continuing Education, this joint endeavor will prepare attendees for aging well in body, 
mind and spirit, by renewing, recharging and reinventing themselves.  Also promoting MoneySmart 
Week, an initiative of the Federal Reserve, with sessions focusing on financial literacy. More 
details are at http://www.dupageco.org/seniorsvcs/ 

¶ Easter Bunny & Hop Around the Shops! In Downtown Naperville April 18 ï 20. Come downtown 

over Easter weekend and hop around the shops and enjoy great Easter weekend sales all over 
town. The Easter Bunny will hop into town on both Friday & Saturday (April 18-19) from 11am - 
2pm and take free photos with kids. Get free 4 x 6 photos compliments of the downtown 
Walgreen's store. (Bunny photo locations to be announced). 

¶ Naperville CARES invites the community to a fundraising event featuring samples of signature 
dishes from over 20 of the best Naperville area restaurants, wine and beer tastings, live 
entertainment and auctions. The 11th Annual Cuisine for a Cause, a benefit for Naperville 

CARES, will be held at our new location Navistar Corporate Headquarters at 2701 Navistar Dr. on 
Saturday, April 26, 2014 from 6:30-10:30 p.m.  Event sponsorships range from $300 to $5,000 
and include reserved seating.  Individual tickets are offered for open seating at $90 per person 
before March 31st or $100 per person after March 31st.  The ticket price includes food, drink and 
entertainment, and can be purchased online at www.napervillecares.org or by calling the CARES 
office at (630) 369-0200.  The event is made possible by a partnership with My Chef Catering and 
is presented by Invesco and Coldwell Banker Residential Brokerage Charitable Foundation. 

¶ The Interact Community Service Club of Neuqua Valley High School and Rotary Club of Naperville 
South will be hosting its Annual Pancake Breakfast on Saturday, April 26th at Neuqua Valley 
High School, 2360 95th Street, Naperville.  Event will run from 8 AM until 11 AM.  Proceeds from 
the breakfast will benefit Loaves and Fishes and Shelter Box as well as other local and 
international causes. District 204 Music Department students will provide entertainment. Other 
activities and entertainment for children will also be provided.  Cost is $5 for an individual meal and 

the entire family can eat for only $15.  For more information call Dan  Richardson at 630-546-6804.  

 
 

Loaves and Fishes News  
Signs of the Times ï Loaves & Fishes, in cooperation 

with the National Association of Letter Carriers 1151, is 
looking for subdivisions that will allow us to place lawn 

signs in support of the Stamp Out Hunger food drive at their 
entrances. A national drive in its 22nd year, the Naperville post 
office earmarks all donations placed at residentsô mailboxes on 
Saturday, May 10th to Loaves & Fishes. The nonperishable food 
and paper goods helps us to assist families throughout 
Naperville and DuPage County.  We would like to place signs at 
subdivision entrances no later than mid-April to raise awareness. 
Stamp Out Hunger is one of our largest drives of the year. 
Loaves & Fishes would accept responsibility for installing and 
removing all signs, with the permission of the homeowners 
association. Please contact Jody Bender, Director of Community 
Engagement at Loaves & Fishes, at jbender@loaves-
fishes.org or 630-355-3663, ext. 111 for more information. 
Thank you so much for your consideration!  

http://www.dupageco.org/seniorsvcs/
mailto:jbender@loaves-fishes.org
mailto:jbender@loaves-fishes.org
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As the need for its services continues to grow, Loaves & Fishes will take a more proactive approach in 
helping clients become empowered and self-sufficient. Volunteers will Share the Joy through the 
Smart Check program, which encourages healthy food choices during distribution, while also 
connecting clients to the Pathways to Empowerment programs to help them overcome their barriers to 
self-sufficiency. 

Loaves and Fishes distributes over 60,000 pounds of groceries every week. Food donations are 
accepted at the Loaves & Fishes location (1871 High Grove Lane, Naperville, IL 60540) during all 
regular business hours; Monday thru Thursday, 8 AM to 5 PM; Friday from 8 AM until 2 PM; and 
Saturdays from 8 AM until noon. Loaves & Fishes Community Pantry also has a wish list of select 
items on Amazon.com. Your purchases can be shipped directly to the pantry warehouse! For more 
information go to: http://www.loaves-fishes.org 

 

News from The Morton Arboretum 
Trees and Symphony: Back 
together again! The world-

renowned Chicago Symphony 
Orchestra is returning to play 
a series of outdoor concerts 

at the Arboretum on June 26, 27, and 28. Bring your blankets and lawn chairs. You are welcome to 
bring your own food, but we do not allow any outside alcoholic beverages to be brought into the 
Arboretum. Food and alcoholic beverages will be available for purchase on site. Visit 
mortonarb.org/cso for more information. 

Thursday, June 26, at 7:30 p.m. - A Summer Night on the Red Carpet - Conductor Richard Kaufman 
leads the CSO in a program of excerpts from Academy Award-nominated films, including Mary 
Poppins, Gone with the Wind, Out of Africa, and many more. 

Friday, June 27, at 7:30 p.m. - Tchaikovsky and Beethoven - Conductor Cristian Macelaru leads the 
CSO in a program that features masterworks from the familiar classical repertoire. The performance 
includes Mendelssohnôs The Hebrides Overture, Tchaikovskyôs Romeo and Juliet, and Beethovenôs 
Symphony No. 7.  

Saturday, June 28, at 7:30 p.m. - DvoŚ§kôs New World Symphony - Conductor Cristian Macelaru 

leads the CSO in a program which begins with Brahmsô Hungarian Dances Nos. 17-21, and continues 
with violinist Elena Urioste as soloist in Bruchôs Violin Concerto No. 1. DvoŚ§kôs famous Symphony 
No.9 (From the New World) completes the program. 
Pricing: 

¶ June 26: $45 per person 

¶ June 27 & June 28: $40 per person 

¶ $10 parking per vehicle per night- paid at entry (free for Arboretum members) 

¶ Arboretum members receive SPECIAL ticket prices of $35 for all concerts.  
Please note there is a $5 per ticket processing fee. Purchase tickets at cso.org/morton or phone the 
CSO ticketing office at 312-294-3000. If you are an Arboretum member, use promo code 
MORTONMEM at check-out to receive your member discount. 

What invasive pests affect the many evergreens in our neighborhoods and woodlands? How 

much of an invasive threat is the Callery pear, one of the most popular flowering trees in city streets 
and home landscapes? How can we breed attractive and ornamental trees that will be sterile and 
therefore not invasive? These and other topics will be addressed at the third annual Morton Arboretum 
Invasive Species Workshop May 15 in Lisle, Illinois. 

This conference is aimed at municipal officials, arborists, conservation and restoration professionals 
and volunteers, landscape contractors, and other who must grapple with invasive species in Northern 
Illinois and the surrounding region. For more details and to register go to 
http://www.mortonarb.org/courses/invasive-issues-trees  

http://www.amazon.com/registry/wishlist/3M3C7OJUX7OTF/ref=cm_wl_search_2
http://www.loaves-fishes.org/
http://www.mortonarb.org/events/tickets-sale-cso-morton-arboretum?utm_source=The%20Morton%20Arboretum&utm_campaign=930d94b6cf-CSO%20-%20Tickets%20Email%20032614&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_6b7fbbfdd2-930d94b6cf-51145409
http://www.mortonarb.org/courses/invasive-issues-trees
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 ACTHA News 

ACTHA News 

  

 
 

http://www.actha.org  

Legislative alert: Community association owners and leaders have some serious legislation 
pending.  Below are several items that ALL community association owners and involved 
professionals need to be aware of 

SB 2664 (Haine) was reported out of committee and is now up for a vote in the Senate. While this bill 

lengthens the collection period from 6 to 9 months in foreclosure actions, it eliminates an association 
from collecting anything other than assessments.  NO special assessments, no late fees, no attorney 
fees.  

HB 4154 (Kifowit) has an amendment that mandates non-condos to allow payment plans for owner 
assessments.  Obviously if every owner decides to take advantage of this, it would have serious 
consequences for the association as a whole.  

Finally the office had some inquiries as to why ACTHA was supporting HB 4204 (Nekritz) creating an 
Ombudsman's Office. Please be advised that an amendment will be introduced substantially changing 
the original bill.  For the most part, ACTHA feels the changes warrant support of this concept.  

ACTHA's SPRING CONFERENCE & TRADE SHOW is Saturday April 12, 2014 from 8:00 AM to 
3:30 PM CDT at Drury Lane in Oakbrook Terrace 

¶ FREE Trade Show with 100+ exhibitors, FREE parking and FREE breakfast.  

¶ Full conference access includes entry to any of 9 educational seminars, an Ask an Attorney 
Panel and banquet lunch.    

This event hosts 
¶ 9 different educational seminars for board members, owners and managers  
¶ Ask an Attorney Panel 
¶ Morning trade show (8 - 11:30 a.m.)  FREE 
¶ FREE parking and FREE breakfast 

¶  FOR DETAILED INFORMATION ON SEMINAR TOPICS, TIMES, PRESENTERS, 
EXHIBITORS, click here 

.For more information contact Gael Mennecke, 312-987-1906 or gael@actha.org 

 

SCAM Alert ï Protect Your Personal Information 
The Naperville Police Department continues to receive a significant number of complaints from 
residents who have been the victims of phone and email scams.  The subjects placing 
these calls or send emails may claim to represent various government 
agencies, Commonwealth Edison, Pay Day Loans or Dish 
Network and assert that the victims owe back taxes or have 
some other non-existent financial obligation.  Many of these calls 
threaten the victim with arrest, large fines, disconnection of 
services and in some instances, revocation of immigration status 
and deportation if the victim does not provide either a credit card 
number or other banking information to immediately settle the debt.  

In recent weeks, the City has also been made aware of customers 
receiving utility account ñpast dueò phone calls from a phone number in 
area code 818. These calls are not from the City. Calls from the City 

http://www.actha.org/pages/webinars/72.php
http://www.actha.org/pages/2014_spring_conference___trade_show/34.php
mailto:gael@actha.org
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regarding utility accounts will show up on caller IDs as ñCity of Napervilleò and almost always show the 
number (630) 420-6059. The City does not make any calls from an 800 number requesting payments 
for utility services. 

Senior citizens have also been targeted recently by so-called ñgrandchild scams.ò   In these scams, 
the victim receives a phone call from a ñgrandchildò who claims to have been arrested and requests 
the victim to forward funds, usually via a money transfer company, to pay for bail and/or their 
fine.  Residents should always confirm the validity of any such information with family members prior 
to complying with the requests made by the caller.  

In yet another common scam, residents have been called by individuals claiming to be representatives 
of Microsoft or other computer-related firms claiming to have remotely scanned the victimôs 
computer.  The caller claims to have identified viruses on the victimôs computer and offers to sell the 
victim software and/or a monitoring program.  

Anyone receiving such calls or emails should never provide the caller with any personal or banking 
information. 

 

School Notes from Districts 203 & 204 
The role of the school librarian has changed. There has been a general shift in the way people ï 
including students ï consumer literature and content. No one knows that better than Josh Mika, LRC 
director at Beebe School. 

He was selected to participate in the prestigious ILEAD U (Illinois Librarians Explore, Apply and 
Discover) program, a year-long initiative via the Illinois State Library. Dr. Mika will serve as an 
instructor, helping library staff throughout the state in brainstorming and developing cutting edge uses 
for libraries. Exactly what that role of school libraries ï and public libraries -- look like in the future is 
open to debate. The ILEAD U program helps in determining that future. 

-0- 
District 204 is joining teachers, parents, and middle and high school students across Illinois to 
participate in the Illinois 5Essentials Survey. This survey was designed to generate a detailed picture 
of the inner workings of your child's school from the perspective of teachers, parents, and students. 

As a parent, your voice is essential to help us understand the conditions at your child's school and 
guide improvement. The Illinois 5Essentials Survey is administered online by the University of 
Chicago, on behalf of the Illinois State Board of Education. The state will provide survey results for 
individual schools only if a school has at least 30 percent of parents take the survey. If you have 
children attending more than one school, we ask that you complete the survey for each school. All 
survey responses will be kept confidential. 

To take the parent survey: 
1. Visit Parent Survey.  
2. Type DuPage as "County." 
3. Type your school's name into the "School" field and select your school. 

The Illinois 5Essentials Survey identifies five indicators that can lead to important student outcomes, 
including test score gains. Research has shown that schools strong on these indicators are ten times 
more likely to improve student learning. 

The five indicators that effect school success are: 

¶ Effective leaders 

¶ Collaborative teachers 

¶ Involved families 

¶ Supportive environments 

¶ Ambitious instruction 

http://elog.prairietr.com/rt-cgi-bin/elog2?s=3847&m=140317.1130.0001&e=rafischer1@AOL.com&u=2
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News from the DuPage Childrenôs Museum

   














